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RSL Hellenic Sub-Branch 

RETURNED SOLDIER ï 

ñAPOSTRATOSò          
 

 

 
 

 

Memorial Hall, 14A Ferrars Place South Melbourne Vic 3205      Phone (03) 9699 9844                   November 2017 
 
 

 
 

Dear Veterans, Members and Friends of the RSL Hellenic Sub-Branch 
 

As we approach the end of another season, I wish to thank our committee for another 

successful and prosperous year at the Sub Branch. I would like to thank all those that 

attended the launch of my new book Kokoda-New Guinea last July at Queens Hall 

Parliament House Melbourne. A special thanks to Dr Robert Webster for officially 

launching it and MPs Murray Thompson MP, Martin Foley for their continued support.  
 

I hope you enjoy this edition of the Returned Soldier ñApostratosò Newsletter                             
 

Steve Kyritsis OAM, President 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

The Eternal Flame, Shrine of Remembrance 

See OHI Day article on page 6 
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Date Milestones and Past Events   
21st July 2017 Book Launch at Queens Hall - ñGreek-Australians in the Australian Armed Forces 

Kokoda World War IIò 

22st July 2017 Book Launch Function at St Kilda Town Hall   

10th September 2017 Fatherôs Day at the Hellenic Sub Branch 

28th October 2017 OHI Day at the Australian Hellenic Memorial & Shrine of Remembrance 

11th November 2017 Remembrance Day 

 
Date Future Events 

Saturday  

16th December 2018 

Hellenic Sub branch Christmas function. Three course meal, traditional Greek 

music by DJ George Dalaras, a great atmosphere not to be missed. 

Sunday  

4th February 2018 

Hellenic Sub branch visit to the Australian Ex-Prisoners of War Memorial in 

Ballarat  Victoria 

 
Book Launch at Queenôs Hall Old Parliament House Melbourne 

 

On Friday 21st July, Dr Robert Webster OAM, State Branch President of the Victorian RSL, formally launched the 

third book written by Steve Kyritsis in the grand Queens Hall, Old Parliament House. The book is titled ñGreek-

Australians in the Australian Armed Forces Kokoda World War IIò. Families of Kokoda Veterans attended, as well 

veterans from other conflicts.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

10 Rosemary Court Mulgrave (03) 9561 5922 
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Pictured left to right - Major Terry Kanellos, Murray Thompson MP,  

Steve Kyritsis OAM, Martin Foley MP, Dr Robert Webster OAM 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

Steve Kyritsis OAM with Afghan war veterans Major Dan 

Cairnes (middle) and Warrant Officer 2 Ken Tsirigotis 
 

  

 
 

Major Terry Kanellos hosted the event 
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Pictured left to right are Vietnam Veterans with New Guinea WW2 Veteran Jim Scott after the book launch - Brian 

Murray, Major General David McLaughlin AO (Retd), John Cullen OAM, Terry Pollard, Jim Scott (Aka Sykiotis),  

Steve Kyritsis OAM, Dr Robert Webster OAM, Keith Datson, Jim Michalis, Phillip Pizimolas, Basil Tiligadis  

and George Zafiris.  

 

 

 
Steve Kyritsis OAM receives the 2017 RSL ANZAC OF THE YEAR Award 
 

 

 
 

 
Each year at the National RSL 

conference, all RSL State Branch 

submit an award nominee for the 

Anzac Of The Year. This year, the 

Victorian State Branch winner was 

our very own Sub Branch President, 

Steve Kyritsis.  

 

Congratulations to Steve  

for receiving the most prestigious of 

the RSL awards on the 5th July 2017.  
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The award was read out by Lieutenant Colonel David Ford (Ret), in the 

presence of Major General Simone Wilke and RSL Victorian State President 

Dr Robert Webster OAM.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Pictured Left to Right ï Con Katsambanis, George Lekakis AO, Dennis Patisteas OAM, Steve Kyritsis OAM, 

Warrant Officer 2 Ken Tsirigotis, Captain Luke Haitas and Emanuel Karvelas.  
 

Reminder ï Now Due  

2018 RSL Membership fee (Service or Affiliate) - $35 

Please contact Steve on 0418 571 800 
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